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Dan Sheaffer, Jr.
As a Retail Regional Manager, Admin VP of Banking at 
M&T Bank, Dan Sheaffer is responsible for leading and 
managing a retail sales and operations team comprised of 
14 branches and 100 employees in the Capital Region to 
include all operations, financial results and strategic 
direction. 

With 20+ years of financial and sales management Dan 
has demonstrated exceptional achievements increasing 
revenue and employee performance while leading teams 
of varying sizes and in multiple markets. 

Dan serves as Board member at the Halifax Wildcat 
Education Foundation and a Catalyst Awards Committee 
Member at the Harrisburg regional Chamber of 
Commerce. At GSHPA, Dan offers his expertise as a 
Board member and on the Property Committee.
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Tena Maurer
Introduced to Girl Scouts as a Brownie, Tena remembers the 
fun experiences from her Girl Scout childhood days.  As an 
adult, she has been a troop leader for Daisy and Brownie 
troops and has enjoyed sharing her love for Girl Scouts with 
her daughter. Her most memorable experiences have been 
spending weekends at Camp Small Valley and traveling to 
Washington DC in 2012 to Rock the Mall to celebrate 100 
years of Girl Scouts with 250,000 other Girls Scouts . 

Tena is currently the Associate Vice President for Human 
Resources at Bloomsburg University and brings over twenty 
years of experience in a variety of Human Resource areas 
and industries in both the public and private sectors. She 
serves on the Board for the Pennsylvania State System of 
Higher Education Faculty Health and Welfare Fund and is a 
member of the Diversity Equity and Inclusion Board of 
Advisors for the Pennsylvania State System of Higher 
Education.    

A Pennsylvania State University graduate in Business 
Management, Tena then received her Master’s degree in 
Human Resources Management from Saint Francis 
University. She holds several HR related certifications 
including Professional in Human Resources (PHR) from 
HRCI and The Society for Human Resources Management’s 
(SHRM) certified professional in Human Resources.  

Tena, her husband, and three children enjoy spending time 
outdoors, RV camping, and supporting the kids at their 
sporting events.  She is an active volunteer in the community 
and coaching youth sports.  Tena has been serving on the 
Board Development Committee as a mid-Term appointee
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Kathy McCorkle
Kathy McCorkle’s love for Girl Scouts began in 1953 when 
she started as a girl member. She continued with Girl 
Scouts as a Girl Scout Camp Counselor for three years 
and a Day Camp Director for one year. In 1979, she held 
the position of Troop Overnight Camping Adjunct Leader.

Kathy has experience as a Nursery School Director, High 
School Mathematics Teacher, Educational Administrator, 
and Architectural Technologist/Historic Preservationist. 
Most recently, she was the CEO of YWCA of Greater 
Harrisburg and the Executive Director of Dauphin 
County Historical Society. She currently serves as the 
Chair of the Board of Directors.
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Lynne Leopold-Sharp
Lynne’s Girl Scout experiences included twelve years as a 
troop leader for her daughter’s troops, and as Director of 
Product Sales and Family Giving for Penn Laurel GSC 
and Director of Product Sales for GSHPA.  She was also a 
long-time volunteer for her sons’ scout troops and church 
and served on the York Suburban School Board for 
twenty-two years holding the positions of president, vice 
president, and treasurer.

Lynne received her B.A. and M.A. degrees from the 
University of Pennsylvania, and her M.B.A. from Temple 
University.  She worked as a museum curator for the 
National Park Service for more than a dozen years (at 
Independence NHP in Philadelphia, Minute Man NHP in 
Concord, MA, and the Northeast Region in Boston).   She 
is the author of several historical and museum-related 
publications.

More recently Lynne served as the Director of the 
Financial Stability Partnership, a United Way program 
managed by Lutheran Social Services, and ended her 
working career with the Public School Employees’ 
Retirement System.  In retirement she and her husband, 
Dan, are active in the York County AARP TaxAide 
program.


